01-16-23 Town Board Meeting

The Jan. 16, 2023, Sugar Creek Town Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m., at
the town hall, by Chairman, Dale Wuttke.

There were 7 visitors present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

The following Town Board Members were present: Chairman-Wauttke, Supervisor -
Robers, Treasurer-Loveless and Clerk-Boyd. Absent was Supervisor - Clarbour. Also present
was Attorney, Steve Koch.

The minutes from the Dec. 19, 2022 Town Board Meeting were approved as printed.
Motion made by David Robers and seconded by Wuttke; motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed with $3,555,305.26 in cash assets 01-16-23.

Fire Chief’s Report. None

The road report. The road report was given by Greg Walbrandt. The one truck is having
problems and has been at Lakeside for two weeks. Another truck has a rim problem that cracked
and needed two new tires, the other two tires will need to be replaced also.

Request for a road modification from Premier Construction & Design LLC. Tax parcels
GSI 00003, GSI 00017, GSI 00018, GSI 00019 and GSI 00020, located along Lake Shore Circle.
The Plan Commission recommended denial. Chris Grunewald presented the proposal for the
property owner. The two current property owner’s that live along that road were present. The
property owner’s are not in favor of the road proposal. David Robers made a motion to table this
item for now; Wuttke seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Update Emergency Operations Plan. The only change is to the Town Board list.

Millard Cemetery. John Gunyon talked to the Town Board about his experiences with
taking over the Hazel Ridge Cemetery.

Quickbooks for Town records. Sharri explained that she talked with Stizeburger, they
have someone in the Brookfield office that could convert the Treasurer’s information to
Quickbook. The Town Board wanted to know the cost. Sharri said they couldn’t give her a price
till they looked at what we have currently. Dale Wuttke made a motion to have Sharri met with
them and get an estimate for the conversion to QuickBooks; Robers seconded; motion carried
unanimously.

Operator’s License. None

Public comment. Sharri Loveless brought up the unsightly debris problems on County
Road H.

Clerk’s report. None

Bills. David Robers made a motion to pay the bills as presented by the clerk; Wuttke
seconded; motion carried unanimously.

David Robers made a motion to adjourn; Wuttke seconded.

Motion Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted

Diane Boyd, Town Clerk
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